
Rotary District 7505 e-Club 

June 28, 2021 

                                                                           Minutes 

 

     Present:                                                                                                   Michael Van Stine-President 

                                                                                                                       Manuel Nunez-Treasurer 

                                                                                                                       David Winter-Secretary 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:41 P.M. by President Van Stine. 

Pres V advised that he did not know if Jerry was going to join the meeting since he was still recovering 
from major surgery. 

Pres V attended the remote international convention and was pleased by a number of the meetings and 
presentations. He said a woman from Russia expressed frustration over the paperwork required by RI to 
set up a Rotaract Club; that he could relate! 

Pres V said PDG Bill supported the idea that we bring on all our pending new members gradually and 
that incoming DG Chuck should get credit for the increase in membership. We have a total of 25 
members pending nomination and induction into the club. He suggested a rate of about five per month 
so everyone can get better get to know one another on a more personal basis. To that end, we will have 
no guest speakers for a few months – all the new members collectively will be guest speakers! 

Pres V and Manny provided background information and qualifications for the following candidates: 

     President Van Stine:      Christopher Cohen, financial advisor from Voorhees, NJ 

                                               Tyran Weaton, U.S. veteran and owner of a Medical Transport company from  

                                               Clayton, NJ 

    Rita Aderian, RN with a doctorate in nursing from Newtown Square, PA  

     Manny Nunez:               David Still, owner of an accounting firm in Turnersville, NJ  

                                              Jimmy Simmerman, U.S. veteran and  utility damage mitigation technician 

   from Blackwood, NJ 

Both Pres V and Manny expressed how proud they both were to nominate these five remarkable 
people. 

After some detailed discussion on the background and qualifications of each of these new members, a 
motion was made by Pres V, second by Manny, to approve the five individuals for Rotary membership. 
Motion approved unanimously. 



Pres V. emphasized that the most important focus we ca have right now is bringing on the new member 
base BUT at the same time that he did NOT want to bring on any more new members until after our club 
charter was recertified as the Rotary Club of New Jersey 

In conclusion, Pres V and Dave discussed the ability of the Spectra Care Foundation to accept donations 
from a Donor Trust, as well as the flexibility and non-conflict in using the SCF as a foundation directly 
aligned with our club. 

After some warm camaraderie, the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 P.M. 

 


